
Sidney Community School District 

Board of Directors Regular Monthly Meeting 

January 17, 2023 6:00 pm 2754 Knox Road 

Call meeting to order and determine quorum 

President Renee Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. Present were Vice-President Justin 

Travis, and Directors Teresa Graham, Darynn Ruiz and Megan Franks.  Also present were Superintendent 

Tim Hood, Secondary Principal Kim Payne, K-6 Principal Shannon Wehling, Business Manager Trisha 

Glockel and Board Secretary Randy Albright.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Recognition of guests and public comment 

4 Guests, no public comment. 

Approval of amended consent agenda 

Mr. Hood made a motion to make 2 additions to the agenda.  Hiring of Lucas Clark, Night Custodian and 

Fund Raisers.  Motion to approve amended agenda was made by Vice-President Travis and second by 

Director Ruiz.  Motion carried 5 ayes to 0 nays.  

Mrs. Glockel presented the Bills and Financials.  Discussed the $100,000 worth of Pay Apps out of the 

Bond Fund. 

Motion to approve the bills and financials with the exception of paying Boyd Jones (Board will set up 

meeting with Boyd Jones to go over bills before payment), was made by Director Ruiz with second by 

Vice-President Travis. Motion carried 5 ayes to 0 nays. 

Mrs. Glockel presented two Fund Raisers for approval, Donkey Basketball and PIE Fund raiser.   

Motion to approve Fund Raisers was make by Director Ruiz and a second by Vice-President Travis.  

Motion carried 5 ayes to 0 nays.  

Reports 

Mrs. Wehling presented PK-6 report. Thank all for helping with the restoration of the Elementary after 

the busted water pipe over Christmas break.  Winter FAST Assessments January 3rd - February 3rd, and 

Enrollment up 3 students after Winter Break. Discussed upcoming dates. 

Mrs. Payne presented Junio/Senior High report. Enrollment up 1 student after Winter Break.  Winter 

FAST, JH will be assessing literacy and math during the month.  Discussed upcoming dates.  Mr. Lang 

will be holding a meeting trying to get Sponsorships for new scoreboards for gym and football field. 

Mr. Schreck presented Maintenance Report.  Thank all for the help and support of the community in the 

restoration of the Elementary after water pipe break. Have moved piped that busted and would like to 

move other pipes in the future to prevent this from happening again. 

Mr. Lemrick presented the Transportation Report. Thank the board for allowing him to visit the Thomas 

Bus Factory.  Described to the board how the electric buses are made. Also went over in detail the 

different options he has researched for the charging stations. He also commented that the Electric buses 

are ordered and will likely be ready in July, 2023.     

Mr. Tim Hood presented the Superintendent report.  

Bond update: $100,000 Pay Apps to Boyd Jones discussed earlier. 

Stadium Update: Trees are gone. Bleacher almost gone. Ready to start getting Pad down, depending on 

weather. 

Restoration- Wanted to publicly thank everyone on their hard work getting the Elementary school back in 

shape so our students could get back to school. 

 



 

Discussion 

No Change Alternatives or Deductions to Discuss 

Discussion of Board Policies 403.6 to 414 

Discussion of Redistricting Plan. (No Changes) 

Discussion of Electric Buses and Charging Stations. 

Action Items 

The following items were approved by the Board: 5 ayes to 0 nays 

No Change Alternatives or Deductions to Approve 

Approval of Board Policies 403.6 to 414 

Approval of Resolution Authorizing the Retention of Boundaries for Sidney CSD. (We Are All 

At-Large). 

Approval of Electric Buses being ordered.  Tabling the Charging Stations until further notice.  

Approval of Resignation of Personnel 

Board approved the following Resignation’s 5 ayes to 0 nays 

Amy McClintock, Head High School and Head Junior High volleyball coaching positions at end 

of the 2022-23 School year. 

Approval of Personnel 

Board approved the following Hiring’s 5 ayes to 0 nays 

Chase Wallace, Elementary Skills Club Tutor 

Tamara Vaill, JR/SR High School Associate 

Lucas Clark, Night Custodian 

Board Comments 

Board wanted to thank Shannon Wehling and John Schreck (Maintenance Director) and all who helped 

for their hard work in the restoration of the Elementary School.  Board also thanks Mr. Lemrick 

(Transportation Director) for all his hard work in the gathering of information on the new electric buses 

and charging stations. 

Celebrations 

• Seth Ettleman earns his 100th career win in wrestling! 

• Congratulation to the students that make Gold, Silver, or Bronze Honor Roll for 2022-23 

First Semester. Posted on website and Facebook.  

• Mrs. Younts art students recently participated in the National Celebrating Art Contest. 

Five students had their artwork selected to be published in the Fall Celebrating Art Book. 

Not all entries are selected and students compete with others from all over the country. 

Winners were Abby Briley, Jazlyn Alvarez, Braelyn Wilson, Lauren Inman, and Ellah 

Pummel. 

Adjournment 

Motion to adjourn at 7:30 pm was made by Director Ruiz with a second by Director Franks. 

Motion carried. This publication of minutes is the unofficial report of action taken.  Official 

minutes are available for review at the Sidney Community School District after approval at the 

next regular board meeting. Next regular scheduled meeting will be held on February 13, 2023. 



 

 


